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God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, iii. 46..? ? ? ? ? Would God thou knewst what I endure for love of thee and how My vitals
for thy cruelty are all forspent and dead!.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE CALCUTTA (1839-42).The Eighteenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother cxlv.? ? ? ? ? Yea, so but Selma in the dust my bedfellow may prove, Fair fall it thee! In heaven or
hell I reck not if it be..Selma, Selim and, ii. 81..A certain king sat one day on the roof of his palace, diverting himself with looking about him, and
presently, chancing to look aside, he espied, on [the roof of] a house over against his palace, a woman, never saw his eyes her like. So he turned to
those who were present and said to them, "To whom belongeth yonder house?" "To thy servant Firouz," answered they, "and that is his wife." So
he went down, (and indeed love had made him drunken and he was passionately enamoured of her), and calling Firouz, said to him, "Take this
letter and go with it to such a city and bring me the answer." Firouz took the letter and going to his house, laid it under his head and passed that
night. When the morning morrowed, he took leave of his wife and set out for the city in question, unknowing what the king purposed against
him..THE SEVENTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE SAILOR..In this island is a river of very sweet water, issuing from the shore of the sea and
entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and the stones of the island are all limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of
price. Therein also is a spring of liquid, welling up like [molten] pitch, and when it cometh to the shore of the island, the fish swallow it, then return
and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its condition and that which it was aforetime; and it is crude ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the
island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin; but there is no way of issue from the place, for it is as an abyss midmost
the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if any approach the mountain, they fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is
there any resource (205) in that island..?SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..So we went with him till he came to the place
where my slave had buried the money and dug there and brought it out; whereat I marvelled with the utmost wonder and we carried it to the
prefect's house. When the latter saw the money, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and bestowed on me a dress of honour. Then he restored the
money straightway to the Sultan and we left the youth in prison; whilst I said to my slave who had taken the money, "Did yonder young man see
thee, what time thou buriedst the money?" "No, by the Great God!" answered he. So I went in to the young man, the prisoner, and plied him with
wine till he recovered, when I said to him, "Tell me how thou stolest the money." "By Allah," answered he, "I stole it not, nor did I ever set eyes on
it till I brought it forth of the earth!" Quoth I, "How so?" And he said, "Know that the cause of my falling into your hands was my mother's
imprecation against me; for that I evil entreated her yesternight and beat her and she said to me, 'By Allah, O my son, God shall assuredly deliver
thee into the hand of the oppressor!' Now she is a pious woman. So I went out forthright and thou sawest me in the way and didst that which thou
didst; and when beating was prolonged on me, my senses failed me and I heard one saying to me, 'Fetch it.' So I said to you what I said and he
(145) guided me till I came to the place and there befell what befell of the bringing out of the money.".? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story
cxxix.Then they spread him a prayer-carpet and he prayed. Now he knew not how to pray and gave not over bowing and prostrating himself, [till he
had prayed the prayers] of twenty inclinations, (21) pondering in himself the while and saying, "By Allah, I am none other than the Commander of
the Faithful in very sooth! This is assuredly no dream, for all these things happen not in a dream." And he was convinced and determined in himself
that he was Commander of the Faithful; so he pronounced the Salutation (22) and made an end (23) of his prayers; whereupon the slaves and
slave-girls came round about him with parcels of silk and stuffs (24) and clad him in the habit of the Khalifate and gave him the royal dagger in his
hand. Then the chief eunuch went out before him and the little white slaves behind him, and they ceased not [going] till they raised the curtain and
brought him into the hall of judgment and the throne-room of the Khalifate. There he saw the curtains and the forty doors and El Ijli and Er Recashi
(25) and Ibdan and Jedim and Abou Ishac (26) the boon-companions and beheld swords drawn and lions (27) encompassing [the throne] and gilded
glaives and death-dealing bows and Persians and Arabs and Turks and Medes and folk and peoples and Amirs and viziers and captains and
grandees and officers of state and men of war, and indeed there appeared the puissance of the house of Abbas (28) and the majesty of the family of
the Prophet..Ill Effects of Precipitation, Of the, i. 98..One day, as the prefect sat [in his house], the watchman came in to him and said, "O my lord,
the Jew goeth to the house of such an one." Whereupon El Atwesh arose and went forth alone, taking with him none but myself. As he went along,
he said to me, "Indeed, this [woman] is a fat piece of meat." (109) And we gave not over going till we came to the door of the house and stood there
till a slave-girl came out, as if to buy them somewhat. We waited till she opened the door, whereupon, without further parley, we forced our way
into the house and rushed in upon the girl, whom we found seated with the Jew in a saloon with four estrades, and cooking-pots and candles
therein. When her eyes fell on the prefect, she knew him and rising to her feet, said, "Welcome and fair welcome! Great honour hath betided me by
my lord's visit and indeed thou honourest my dwelling.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother cxlviii.So the merchant went
forth, afflicted, sorrowful, weeping, [and wandered on along the sea-shore], till he came to a sort of divers diving in the sea for pearls. They saw
him weeping and mourning and said to him, 'What is thy case and what maketh thee weep?' So he acquainted them with his history, from first to
last, whereby they knew him and said to him, 'Art thou [such an one] son of such an one?' 'Yes,' answered he; whereupon they condoled with him
and wept sore for him and said to him, 'Abide here till we dive for thy luck this next time and whatsoever betideth us shall be between us and thee.'
Accordingly, they dived and brought up ten oysters, in each two great pearls; whereat they marvelled and said to him, 'By Allah, thy luck hath
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returned and thy good star is in the ascendant!' Then they gave him ten pearls and said to him, 'Sell two of them and make them thy capital
[whereon to trade]; and hide the rest against the time of thy straitness.' So he took them, joyful and contented, and addressed himself to sew eight of
them in his gown, keeping the two others in his mouth; but a thief saw him and went and advertised his mates of him; whereupon they gathered
together upon him and took his gown and departed from him. When they were gone away, he arose, saying, 'These two pearls [in my mouth] will
suffice me,' and made for the [nearest] city, where he brought out the pearls [and repairing to the jewel- market, gave them to the broker], that he
might sell them..53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the Man from Khorassan Night ccxlix.KING SHAH BEKHT AND HIS VIZIER ER REHWAN.
(177).As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee and their women have played them false, for all they
were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king,
concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have
passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things
abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of
their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and
obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke as follows:.? ? ? ? ? In my tears I
have a witness; when I call thee to my mind, Down my cheeks they run like torrents, and I cannot stay their flight..Lackpenny and the Cook, The, i.
9..? ? ? ? ? Who art thou, wretch, that thou shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes What wouldst of me? Thy reason, sure, with passion is
forspent..Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac,
'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then he turned to Mesrour the eunuch
and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the Khalif looked at her clothes and
seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered he, 'these are somewhat of thy
bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all of it, were little in comparison
with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress of honour of the apparel of
choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..THE TEN VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF
KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).My secret is disclosed, the which I strove to hide, iii. 89..Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii.
203..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ? Algates ye are our prey become; this many a day and night Right instantly of God we've
craved to be vouchsafed your sight..Then she took Tuhfeh under her armpit and flying up, swiftlier than the blinding lightning, set her down with
Kemeriyeh and her company; whereupon she went up to them and accosted them, saying, 'Fear not, no harm shall betide you; for I am a mortal,
like unto you, and I would fain look on you and talk with you and hear your singing.' So they welcomed her and abode in their place, whilst Jemreh
sat down beside them and fell a-snuffing their odours and saying, 'I smell the scent of the Jinn! I wonder whence [it cometh!'] Then said Wekhimeh
to her sister Kemeriyeh, 'Yonder filthy one [smelleth us] and presently she will take to flight; so what is this remissness concerning her?' (245)
Thereupon Kemeriyeh put out a hand, (246) as it were a camel's neck, (247) and dealt Jemreh a buffet on the head, that made it fly from her body
and cast it into the sea. Then said she, 'God is most great!' And they uncovered their faces, whereupon Tuhfeh knew them and said to them,
'Protection!'.To return to the king his father. When he went to the pit, as of his wont, and called the nurse, she returned him no answer, whereat his
breast was straitened and he let down a man who [found the nurse dead and the boy gone and] acquainted the king therewith; which when he heard,
he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and descended into the midst of the pit, so he might see how the case stood. There he found the nurse
slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he [returned and] acquainted the astrologers with the verification of their words, and they said, 'O
king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been accomplished upon him and thou art delivered from his hand; for, had he been saved from the lion,
by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for that the king's destruction should have been at his hand.' So the king left [sorrowing for] this and the
days passed by and the affair was forgotten..? ? ? ? ? For the longing that abideth in my heart is hard to bear. Fare with me, then, to my loved one.
Answer nothing, but obey..NOUREDDIN ALI OF DAMASCUS AND THE DAMSEL SITT EL MILAH. (1).150. The Rogueries of Delileh the
Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcxcviii.Presently, one of the eunuchs sat down at his head and said to him, "Sit up, O Commander
of the Faithful, and look on thy palace and thy slave-girls." Quoth Aboulhusn, "By the protection of God, am I in truth Commander of the Faithful
and dost thou not lie? Yesterday, I went not forth neither ruled, but drank and slept, and this eunuch cometh to rouse me up." Then he sat up and
bethought himself of that which had betided him with his mother and how he had beaten her and entered the hospital, and he saw the marks of the
beating, wherewithal the superintendant of the hospital had beaten him, and was perplexed concerning his affair and pondered in himself, saying,
"By Allah, I know not how my case is nor what is this that betideth me!".Still do I yearn, whilst passion's fire flames in my liver are, iii. 111.On
this wise they abode months and years and the queen-mother ceased not to do thus till the cook's brother came to the town in his ship, and with him
Selim. So he landed with the youth and showed him to the queen, [that she might buy him]. When she saw him, she augured well of him; so she
bought him from the cook's brother and was kind to him and entreated him with honour. Then she fell to proving him in his parts and making assay
of him in his affairs and found in him all that is in kings' sons of understanding and breeding and goodly manners and qualities..Presently, in came
Mesrour the eunuch to him and saluted him and seeing Nuzhet el Fuad stretched out, uncovered her face and said, "There is no god but God! Our
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sister Nuzhet el Fuad is dead. How sudden was the [stroke of] destiny! May God have mercy on thee and acquit thee of responsibility!" Then he
returned and related what had passed before the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh, and he laughing. "O accursed one,' said the Khalif, "is this a time
for laughter? Tell us which is dead of them." "By Allah, O my lord," answered Mesrour, "Aboulhusn is well and none is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad."
Quoth the Khalif to Zubeideh, "Thou hast lost thy pavilion in thy play," and he laughed at her and said to Mesrour, "O Mesrour, tell her what thou
sawest." "Verily, O my lady," said the eunuch, "I ran without ceasing till I came in to Aboulhusn in his house and found Nuzhet el Fuad lying dead
and Aboulhusn sitting at her head, weeping. I saluted him and condoled with him and sat down by his side and uncovered the face of Nuzhet el
Fuad and saw her dead and her face swollen. So I said to him, 'Carry her out forthright [to burial], so we may pray over her.' He answered, 'It is
well;' and I left him to lay her out and came hither, that I might tell you the news.".? ? ? ? ? Ye know I'm passion-maddened, racked with love and
languishment, Yet ye torment me, for to you 'tis pleasing to torment..When Galen heard this, he ordered the weaver the amount of his wife's dowry
and bade him pay it to her and divorce her. Moreover, he forbade him from returning to the practice of physic and warned him never again to take
to wife a woman of better condition than himself; and he gave him his spending-money and bade him return to his [former] craft. Nor," added the
vizier, "is this more extraordinary or rarer than the story of the two sharpers who cozened each his fellow.".Old Woman and the Draper's Wife,
The, ii. 55..When King Kisra heard this, he redoubled in loveliking for her and affection and said to her, 'Do what thou wilt.' So he let bring a litter
and carrying her therein to his dwelling-place, married her and entreated her with the utmost honour. Then he sent a great army to King Dadbin and
fetching him and his vizier and the chamberlain, caused bring them before him, unknowing what he purposed with them. Moreover, he caused set
up for Arwa a pavilion in the courtyard of his palace and she entered therein and let down the curtain before herself. When the servants had set their
seats and they had seated themselves, Arwa raised a corner of the curtain and said, 'O Kardan, rise to thy feet, for it befitteth not that thou sit in the
like of this assembly, before this mighty King Kisra.' When the vizier heard these words, his heart quaked and his joints were loosened and of his
fear, he rose to his feet. Then said she to him, 'By the virtue of Him who hath made thee stand in this place of standing [up to judgment], and thou
abject and humiliated, I conjure thee speak the truth and say what prompted thee to lie against me and cause me go forth from my house and from
the hand of my husband and made thee practise thus against a man, (117) a true believer, and slay him. This is no place wherein leasing availeth
nor may prevarication be therein.'.End of Volume I..So Aamir took the water-skin and made for the water; but, when he came to the well, behold,
two young men with gazelles, and when they saw him, they said to him, "Whither wilt thou, O youth, and of which of the Arabs art thou?"
"Harkye, lads," answered he, "fill me my water-skin, for that I am a stranger man and a wayfarer and I have a comrade who awaiteth me." Quoth
they, "Thou art no wayfarer, but a spy from El Akil's camp." Then they took him and carried him to [their king] Zuheir ben Shebib; and when he
came before him, he said to him, "Of which of the Arabs art thou?" Quoth Aamir, "I am a wayfarer." And Zuheir said, "Whence comest thou and
whither wilt thou?" "I am on my way to Akil," answered Aamir. When he named Akil, those who were present were agitated; but Zuheir signed to
them with his eyes and said to him, "What is thine errand with Akil?" Quoth he, "We would fain see him, my friend and I.".Calcutta (1814-18)
Text..?Story of Prince Bihzad..? ? ? ? ? God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, But still with brimming tears straightway mine eyes
were fraught;.God, Of Trust in, i. 114..Ye know I'm passion-maddened, racked with love and languishment, ii. 230..? ? ? ? ? The curtain of delight,
perforce, we've lifted through the friend, (143) For tidings of great joy, indeed, there came to us of late..So King Suleiman Shah made answer unto
Caesar with 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then he arose and despatched her to him, and Cassar went in to her and found her overpassing the
description wherewithal they had described her to him; wherefore he loved her with an exceeding love and preferred her over all his women and his
love for Suleiman Shah was magnified; but Shah Khatoun's heart still clave to her son and she could say nought. As for Suleiman Shah's rebellious
son, Belehwan, when he saw that Shah Khatoun had married the king of the Greeks, this was grievous to him and he despaired of her. Meanwhile,
his father Suleiman Shah kept strait watch over the child and cherished him and named him Melik Shah, after the name of his father. When he
reached the age of ten, he made the folk swear fealty to him and appointed him his heir apparent, and after some days, [the hour of] the old king's
admission [to the mercy of God] drew near and he died..Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..Abou Sabir, Story of, i. 90..When the
evening evened, the king summoned the vizier and required of him the hearing of the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience.
Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? I am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, That from the wasted body's wounds distract the anguished
soul..? ? ? ? ? The flames of long desire wax on me day by day And far away are pitched the tent-poles of my fair..There came to a king of the
kings, in his old age, a son, who grew up comely, quick-witted and intelligent, and when he came to years of discretion and became a young man,
his father said to him, 'Take this kingdom and govern it in my stead, for I desire to flee [from the world] to God the Most High and don the gown of
wool and give myself up to devotion.' Quoth the prince, 'And I also desire to take refuge with God the Most High.' And the king said, 'Arise, let us
flee forth and make for the mountains and worship in them, for shamefastness before God the Most High.'.? ? ? ? ? a. The Physician Douban xi.94.
The Man's Dispute with the Learned Woman of the relative Excellence of the Sexes dclxxxiii.So he left her and slept his night and on the morrow
he repaired to the shop of his friend the druggist and saluted him. The other welcomed him and questioned him of his case; whereupon he told him
how he had fared, till he came to the mention of the woman's husband, when he said, 'Then came the cuckold her husband and she clapped me into
the chest and shut the lid on me, whilst her addlepated pimp of a husband went round about the house, top and bottom; and when he had gone his
way, we returned to what we were about.' With this, the druggist was certified that the house was his house and the wife his wife, and he said, 'And
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what wilt thou do to-day?' Quoth the singer, 'I shall return to her and weave for her and full her yarn, (198) and I came but to thank thee for thy
dealing with me.'.Viziers, Story of King Dadbin and his. i. 104..Then the old queen and her daughter and son-in-law embarked in the ship and
setting sail, fared on till they came to the land of Mekran. Their arrival there befell at the last of the day; so they passed the night in the ship, and
when the day was near to break, the young king went down from the ship, that he might go to the bath, and made for the market. As he drew near
the bath, the cook met him by the way and knew him; so he laid hands on him and binding his arms fast behind him, carried him to his house,
where he clapped the old shackles on his feet and straightway cast him back into his whilom place of duresse..When the king heard his vizier's
story, he was assured that he would not slay him and said, "I will have patience with him, so I may get of him the story of the rich man and his
wasteful heir." And he bade him depart to his own house..When the king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had I given ear to the sayings
of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I had repented to the utterest
of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with patience!" Then he turned
to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..? ? ? ? ? No rest is there for me, no life
wherein I may delight, Nor pleasant meat nor drink avails to please me, night or day..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ja. Story of David and Solomon
dcccxcix.?THE SIXTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, For, if the eye see not, the heart doth not
grieve.'.Caution was the Cause of his Death, The Man whose, i 291..? ? ? ? ? I'm the keeper of the promise and the troth, And my gathering is eath,
without impede..? ? ? ? ? But now hath Allah from my heart blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of
wonderment.."Except," continued the Khalif, "he were the enemy of God, he had wished for her in this world, so he might after [repent and] return
to righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come in to me! Who is at the door other than he?" Quoth Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the
door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes" ... [And he recited the following:].Then came forward the thirteenth officer and said, 'I
will tell you a story that a man of my friends told me. (Quoth he).Abdulmelik ben Salih the Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya, and, i. 183..? ? ? ? ? a. The
First Old Man's Story i.? ? ? ? ? Compared with thine enjoyment, the hardest things are light To win and all things distant draw near and easy
be..154. King Mohammed ben Sebaik and the Merchant Hassan dcclvi.Razi (Er) and El Merouzi, ii. 28..Hakim (El) bi Amrillah, The Merchant and
the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun, iii. 171..Sharpers, The Money-Changer and the Ass, The, ii. 41..? ? ? ? ? My favours I deny not all the
year; Though cessation be desired, I nothing heed..Then he went to fetch that which he had hidden of the grain, but found it not and returned,
perplexed and sorrowful, to the old man, who said to him, 'What aileth thee to be sorrowful?' And he answered, 'Methought thou wouldst not pay
me my due; so I took of the grain, after the measure of my hire; and now thou hast paid me my due and I went to bring back to thee that which I
had hidden from thee, but found it gone, for those who had happened upon it had stolen it.' The old man was wroth, when he heard this, and said to
the merchant, 'There is no device [can cope] with ill luck! I had given thee this, but, of the sorriness of thy luck and thy fortune, thou hast done this
deed, O oppressor of thine own self! Thou deemedst I would not acquit thee thy wage; but, by Allah, nevermore will I give thee aught.' And he
drove him away from him..King Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er Rehwan, i. 215..O friends, the East wind waxeth, the morning draweth near, iii.
123..So I arose and putting in my sleeve a handkerchief, wherein was a good sum of money, followed the woman, who went on before me and gave
not over walking till she brought me to a by-street and to a door, which she bade me open. I refused and she opened it and brought me into the
vestibule. As soon as I had entered, she locked the door of entrance from within and said to me, 'Sit [here] till I go in to the slave-girls and cause
them enter a place where they shall not see me.' 'It is well,' answered I and sat down; whereupon she entered and was absent from me a moment,
after which she returned to me, without a veil, and said, 'Arise, [enter,] in the name of God.' (127) So I arose and went in after her and we gave not
over going till we entered a saloon. When I examined the place, I found it neither handsome nor agreeable, but unseemly and desolate, without
symmetry or cleanliness; nay, it was loathly to look upon and there was a foul smell in it..Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief,
till she should return, and repairing to his wife, acquainted her with his case and told her that her husband the thief had been taken and had
compounded for his release, at the price of seven hundred dirhems, and named to her the token. So she gave her the money and she took it and
returned to her house. By this time, the dawn had broken; so she let the thief go his way, and when he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one,
when shall I see thee come and take the treasure?' 'O indebted one,' answered he, 'when thou needest other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to
amend thy case and that of thy children and to discharge thy debts.' And he went out, hardly believing in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the
vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the three men and our Lord Jesus.".Presently, the princess turned to her maid and bade her fetch
them somewhat of food and sweetmeats and dessert and fruits. So Shefikeh brought what she desired and they ate and drank [and abode on this
wise] without lewdness, till the night departed and the day came. Then said El Abbas, "Indeed, the day is come. Shall I go to my father and bid him
go to thy father and seek thee of him in marriage for me, in accordance with the Book of God the Most High and the Institutes of His Apostle
(whom may He bless and keep!) so we may not enter into transgression?" And Mariyeh answered, saying, "By Allah, it is well counselled of thee!"
So he went away to his lodging and nought befell between them; and when the day lightened, she improvised and recited the following verses:.The
Seventeenth Night of the Month..Two months after this occurrence, there came to me one of the Cadi's officers, with a scroll, wherein was the
magistrate's writ, summoning me to him. So I accompanied the officer and went in to the Cadi, whereupon the plaintiff, to wit, he who had taken
out the summons, sued me for two thousand dirhems, avouching that I had borrowed them of him as the woman's agent. (117) I denied the debt, but
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he produced against me a bond for the amount, attested by four of those who were in company [on the occasion]; and they were present and bore
witness to the loan. So I reminded them of my kindness and paid the amount, swearing that I would never again follow a woman's counsel. Is not
this marvellous?'.? ? ? ? ? In every halting-place like Joseph (17) she appears And he in every stead with Jacob's grief (18) is pined..? ? ? ? ? e. The
Fox and the Wild Ass dcccciv.The merchant believed her and she took leave of him and went away, leaving in his heart a thousand regrets, for that
the love of her had gotten possession of him and he knew not how he should win to her; wherefore he abode enamoured, love-distraught,
unknowing if he were alive or dead. As soon as she was gone, he shut his shop and going up to the Court, went in to the Chief Cadi and saluted
him. The magistrate returned his salutation and entreated him with honour and seated him by his side. Then said Alaeddin to him, "I come to thee, a
suitor, seeking thine alliance and desiring the hand of thy noble daughter." "O my lord merchant," answered the Cadi, "indeed my daughter
beseemeth not the like of thee, neither sorteth she with the goodliness of thy youth and the pleasantness of thy composition and the sweetness of
thy discourse;" but Alaeddin rejoined, saying, "This talk behoveth thee not, neither is it seemly in thee; if I be content with her, how should this irk
thee?" So they came to an accord and concluded the treaty of marriage at a dower precedent of five purses (257) paid down then and there and a
dower contingent of fifteen purses, (258) so it might be uneath unto him to put her away, forasmuch as her father had given him fair warning, but
he would not be warned..Meanwhile, she prayed to God the Most High that He would establish her innocence in the eyes of her husband and the
folk. So He sent down upon her husband's brother a sore disease and none knew a remedy for him; wherefore he said to his brother, ' In such a city
is a pious woman, a recluse, and her prayers are answered; so do thou carry me to her, that she may pray for me and God (to whom belong might
and majesty) may make me whole of this sickness.' Accordingly, he took him up and fared on with him, till they came to the village where dwelt
the old man, who had rescued the woman from the pit and carried her to his dwelling and tended her there, [till she recovered]..Meanwhile, when
the thieves halted, one of them said to the others, 'Let us return and see;' and the captain said, 'This thing is impossible of the dead: never heard we
that they came to life on this wise. So let us return and take our good, for that the dead have no occasion for good.' And they were divided in
opinion as to returning: but [presently they came to a decision and] said, 'Indeed, our arms are gone and we cannot avail against them and will not
draw near the place where they are: only let one of us [go thither and] look at it, and if he hear no sound of them, let him advertise us what we shall
do.' So they agreed that they should send a man of them and assigned him [for this service] two parts [of the booty]..When the king heard this story,
he smiled and it pleased him and he bade the vizier go away to his own house..33. Ali the Persian and the Kurd Sharper ccxciv.Cashghar, Abdallah
ben Nafi and the King's Son of, ii. 195..Rich Man and his Wasteful Son, The, i. 252..Third Officer's Story, The, ii. 137..When El Abbas had made
an end of his verses, his father said to him, "I seek refuge for thee with God, O my son! Hast thou any want unto which thou availest not, so I may
endeavour for thee therein and lavish my treasures in quest thereof?" "O father mine," answered El Abbas, "I have, indeed, an urgent want, on
account whereof I came forth of my native land and left my people and my home and exposed myself to perils and stresses and became an exile
from my country, and I trust in God that it may be accomplished by thine august endeavour." "And what is thy want?" asked the king. Quoth El
Abbas, "I would have thee go and demand me in marriage Mariyeh, daughter of the King of Baghdad, for that my heart is distraught with love of
her." And he recounted to his father his story from first to last..? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who made her Husband sift Dust dlxxxii.The old woman
returned to the man and told him what the damsel said; and he lusted after her, by reason of her beauty and her repentance; so he took her to wife,
and when he went in to her, he loved her and she also loved him. On this wise they abode a great while, till one day he questioned her of the cause
of a mark (13) he espied on her body, and she said, 'I know nought thereof save that my mother told me a marvellous thing concerning it.' 'What
was that?' asked he, and she answered, 'She avouched that she gave birth to me one night of the nights of the winter and despatched a hired man,
who was with us, in quest of fire for her. He was absent a little while and presently returning, took me and slit my belly and fled. When my mother
saw this, affliction overcame her and compassion possessed her; so she sewed up my belly and tended me till, by the ordinance of God (to whom
belong might and majesty), the wound healed up.".He found it every way complete and saw therein ten great trays, full of all fruits and cakes and
all manner sweetmeats. So he sat down and ate thereof after the measure of his sufficiency, and finding there three troops of singing-girls, was
amazed and made the girls eat. Then he sat and the singers also seated themselves, whilst the black slaves and the white slaves and the eunuchs and
pages and boys stood, and the slave-girls, some of them, sat and some stood. The damsels sang and warbled all manner melodies and the place
answered them for the sweetness of the songs, whilst the pipes cried out and the lutes made accord with them, till it seemed to Aboulhusn that he
was in Paradise and his heart was cheered and his breast dilated. So he sported and joyance waxed on him and he bestowed dresses of honour on
the damsels and gave and bestowed, challenging this one and kissing that and toying with a third, plying one with wine and another with meat, till
the night fell down..As for the merchant, he bought him a sheep and slaughtering it, roasted it and dressed birds and [other] meats of various kinds
and colours and bought dessert and sweetmeats and fresh fruits. Then he repaired to El Abbas and conjured him to accept of his hospitality and
enter his house and eat of his victual. The prince consented to his wishes and went with him till they came to his house, when the merchant bade
him enter. So El Abbas entered and saw a goodly house, wherein was a handsome saloon, with a vaulted estrade. When he entered the saloon, he
found that the merchant had made ready food and dessert and perfumes, such as overpass description; and indeed he had adorned the table with
sweet-scented flowers and sprinkled musk and rose-water upon the food. Moreover, he had smeared the walls of the saloon with ambergris and set
[the smoke of burning] aloes-wood abroach therein..? ? ? ? ? Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, What's 'twixt thine
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excrement and blood (50) I still may smell of thee!.When it was the sixth day, the viziers' wrath redoubled, for that they had not compassed their
desire of the youth and they feared for themselves from the king; so three of them went in to him and prostrating themselves before him, said to
him, "O king, indeed we are loyal counsellors to thy dignity and tenderly solicitous for thee. Verily, thou persistest long in sparing this youth alive
and we know not what is thine advantage therein. Every day findeth him yet on life and the talk redoubleth suspicions on thee; so do thou put him
to death, that the talk may be made an end of." When the king heard this speech, he said, "By Allah, indeed, ye say sooth and speak rightly!" Then
he let bring the young treasurer and said to him, "How long shall I look into thine affair and find no helper for thee and see them all athirst for thy
blood?".? ? ? ? ? When love-longing for her sweet sake I took upon myself, The railers flocked to me anon, on blame and chiding bent;..? ? ? ? ?
Sore, sore doth rigour me beset, its onslaughts bring me near Unto the straitness of the grave, ere in the shroud I'm dight.
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